
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 

  
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA100521-2526 

 
21 May 2021 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information relating to the Congestion charge: decision-making 
around closing access to residents' discount scheme, which the Greater London Authority (GLA) 
received on 9 May 2021.  Your request has been dealt with under the Environmental 
Information Regulations (EIR) 2004.  
 
You asked for:  
 

a) any requests by officials for a decision from the mayor regarding the closure of access to 
the residents' discount and the mayor's subsequent replies 

b) any impact assessment of the closure of access 
c) any documents showing decisions taken by the GLA around consultation on the measure 

(note: not all documents, just those concerning decisions) 
d) any legal advice pertaining to this measure 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
The information may be found in the Mayoral Decision on temporary changes to the Congestion 
Charge, a copy of which is attached and can also be found by clicking the following link:  
 
MD2648 Temporary changes to the Congestion Charge | London City Hall 
 
The specific locations in the Mayoral Decision 
 
a) Proposed Decision on page 2 and paragraph 1.35 and page 8. 
b) Page 6 on the attached appendices: appendices_1-4_1.pdf (london.gov.uk) 
c) Pages 20-34 specifically paragraphs 4.9 and 4.44. 
d) Pages 31-33. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Information Governance Officer 

https://www.london.gov.uk/decisions/md2648-temporary-changes-congestion-charge
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/appendices_1-4_1.pdf


 
 

 

 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: Freedom of information | 
London City Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information



